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President’s Message – May 2015 

 
There is nothing like a handwritten note. 
This morning the world learned of a terrible earthquake in 

Nepal, and my heart aches for friends and loved ones who can’t 
be reached. Facebook posts and texts send some relief from 
worry, but it leaves me a bit cold.  

The other end of a spectrum is a hand written letter or card 
arriving in my mailbox. The stroke of the pen and the shape of the 
letter allow the sender to leave a bit more of himself behind, much 
like the postcard that I received the other day from Lars Larsen in 
Norway. In it were his shared memories and well wishes which 
you can find later in this issue. He writes of friends and horses 
and good times had together. 

Opportunities for you to share in good times with Quicksilver 
friends abound! Trilby Pederson has offered to host an ice cream 
social at her barn on Wednesday evening May 20. You won’t want 
to miss the chance to enjoy the extra daylight and indulge in a 
bowl of ice cream and hang out with the Quicksilver crowd. And 
mark your calendar for June 13 when we will have a morning ride 
and lunchtime potluck meeting at Calero Park. And while you 
have that calendar out, make sure you have noted Sept 12 for the 
club camp out at Santa Cruz Horseman’s grounds and the QSER 
Fall Classic on Oct 3. 

Hope to see you at one of these, and as our friends Lars said, 
“Think sun and enjoy life! Every day is a gift to remember!” 

 
 

 We had a good contingent of the coastside members of 
Quicksilver gather for the meeting in Scotts Valley last week; you 
can catch the highlights in the minutes of the meeting. 
 
 There were a couple of things that I did want to bring to your 
attention: 
 1. Trilby will be hosting an ice cream social at her barn on 
Wednesday evening, May 20. Please join your fellow QS 
members for some ice cream  
 2. The last issue of the Quips mentioned a Wine Tasting at 
Clos La Chance on May 15. I wanted to point out that while this is 
not a fundraiser for our club, our own Lori McIntosh will be helping 
out with the tasting, and it is sure to be a great day in this beautiful 
spot. 
 

 

Jill 
 

Officers 
 

President……...Jill Kilty-Newburn 

Vice President……...Barb Granter 

Secretary…….…Jeanine McCrary 

Treasurer…...…...Trilby Pederson 
 

Board Members 
 

Pete Harper 

Jayne Perryman 

Pat Verheul 
 

Newsletter Editor 
 

Barbara McCrary 

bigcreekranch@wildblue.net 
 

Quicksilver on the Web 
 

http://www.qser.net/ 

C:/Users/Barbara/Documents/QUICKSILVER QUIPS
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Treasurer's Report 
 

From Trilby via phone to Jill 
 

Jr. Account          $ 454.38 
Trails Account   $1,074.19 
General Account $ 6,119.06 

Quicksilver Meeting Minutes 
 
4/22/2015 
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:01 PM at Tony and Alba's Pizza in Scotts Valley. 
 

Committee Reports 
 
Treasurer's Report : Trilby via phone to Jill and electronically to Barbara McCrary for the Quips            
 Jr:           $454.38 
 Trails:     $1,074.19 
 General: $6,119.06 
 
Technical: Melissa - Jayne says website is good and mobile ready. 
 
Trails: Pat - Not much to report, except mountain lion signs have been posted in Calero Park 
 
New Members: Barbara Granter - No new members as of this time 
 
Quick Silver Ride Report: Jayne - Julie Suhr is ride secretary and she has put the ride on the AERC calendar. 
Insurance for the ride has been obtained. Lori Olsen came up with the idea of recycled plastic horse feed bags for 
awards. Please keep your empty bags  and give them to Jayne or Lori. Lori has worked out a deal for the bags to be 
made for $5 each for completion awards. If we get only 10, then they will be top ten awards. Still working on other award 
ideas. 
 
Membership: Maryben - Lars Larsen, now living in Norway, sent a postcard. Jill read it at the meeting. Club sent Lars a 
Quicksilver calendar. 
 
Unfinished Business:  Articles of incorporation. Barbara Granter is waiting for a hard copy from the I.R.S. Jill will get 
bank information. 
 
New Business: Quips - Barbara McCrary needs more stories for Quips, stories of your horses, recent or past 
endurance rides. Goal is a 100% of the Quips on e-mail. Barbara stated that it costs the Club 25¢ per page for a hard 
copy of the Quips plus postage of nearly $1 per copy. A motion was made  and adopted by unanimous vote to charge 
each member wanting a hard copy $10.00 extra per year, beginning next year. Beginning next year, the board will re-
evaluate this charge. 
 
Request for charitable contribution to sponsor a Dream Power campers. It was approved to sponsor three campers at 
$195.00 each. Sponsorship last year was a good way for Club to gain recognition. 
 
May meeting  at Trilby's. Ice Cream Social on May 20th at 7PM.  
 
Additional Items: Elisabet made a proposal for the Club donate a water trough to be located at the observation deck in 
Henry Cowell Park. 
 
Julie Suhr's 91st birthday was on 4/21/2015. She celebrated by riding her horse. 
 
Adjourn 7:36 PM. 
 
 
Jeanine McCrary, Secretary 
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Barbara Bacon 
576 G. Swanton Road 
Davenport CA  95017 
831-427-2557 
 
Mary  Barger (2016) 
10080 Burchell Road 
Gilroy CA  95020 
847-6617 
fax 778-6443 
marybarger@yahoo.com 
 
Vivian Beebe 
131 Felicidad 
Soquel CA  95073 
475-2852 
354-8438 
 
Kathy Brayton 
2147 Harmil Way 
San Jose CA 95125-2626 
269-1822 
kbrayton@aol.com 
 
Melissa Broquard 
513 Hendon Court 
Sunnyvale CA  94087-3361 
431-2417 
mhbroquard@gmail.com 
 
Don Brown ** 
BROWN’S RANCH 
& SUPPLIES 
20300 Almaden Road 
San Jose CA  95120 
268-4980 
fax:  268-0359 
 
Dick & Angie Carter 
CARTER CONSTRUCTION 
920 Capitola Ave. #63 
Capitola, CA 95010 
408-568-7471 
408-234-2240 
Richardcarter2014@gmail.com 
 
Tom Cooper 
5521 Buck Mountain Road 
Placerville CA  95667 
415-730-2149 
tcooper@saci55.com 
 
Peter David and 
Kerstin Leuther 
Halls Valley Ranch 
4805 Quimby Rd. 
San Jose, CA    95148-3902 
408-270-6978 
Cell 650-868-3610 
kleuther@yahoo.com 
 
Tami Elkayam  
MASTERSON METHOD 
BLACK CAT CHOCOLATES 
6288 Tweedholm Court 
San Jose CA  95120 
667-4545 
tami_elkayam@yahoo.com 
 

QUICKSILVER ENDURANCE RIDERS, INC.  
MEMBERSHIP LIST – PAID FOR 2015 
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Diane Enderle 
17260 Debbie Road 
Los Gatos Ca  95030 
353-2077 - Fax 
903-3773 
dianeenderle@gmail.com 
 
Judy Etheridge 
P. O. Box 62 
Sunol CA  94586-0062 
925-862-0232 
misxfire@gmail.com 
 
Janice D. Frazier 
20508 Henwood Road 
San Jose CA  95120 
268-2177 
Janice.frazier@sbcglobal.net 
 
Barb Granter 
870 Greenwich Drive 
Gilroy CA  95020 
712-7996 
barb.granter@gilroygardens.org 
 
Sarah Gray 
Matthew Lease 
P. O. Box 1652 
Boulder Creek CA  95006 
831-708-8121 
msmarriah@gmail.com 
 
Pete and Leslie Harper 
8155 Burchell Rd 
Gilroy CA 95020 
628-7940 
peteharper1@yahoo.com 
 
Becky Hart 
Judith R. Ogus 
RANDOM ARTS 
GLOBE TROTTIN’ ARABIANS 
1541 Renton Court 
San Juan Bautista CA  95045 
425-5860 - B 
425-7873 – J  
bghart@garlic.com 
judith@randomarts.biz 
 
Linda Heywood 
3751 Pleasant Vista Drive 
San Jose CA  95148 
786-4168 
 
Elisabet Hiatt 
250 Western States Road 
Felton CA  95018 
831-335-7988 
831-234-4732 
lazo@ucsc.edu 
 
Sandy Holder 
2471 Bridle Path Drive 
Gilroy CA  95020 
408-848-5717 
cell: 218-5028 
slholder002@gmail.com 
 
Jan Jeffers 

4980 Little Uvas Road 
Morgan Hill, CA  95037-9149 
408-779-4722 
sleeeker@garlic.com 
 
Charles L. Kessinger, DVM ** 
Jackie Kessinger 
P. O. Box 106 
Soquel Ca  95073 
831-476-6025 
Fax 831-600-7041 
clkessinger@aol.com 
 
Lars Larsen 
Box 1 3480  
Filtvet Norway  
 
Stephanie Lee  
18596 Martha Avene 
Saratoga CA  95070 
370-2711 
ruthfarm@hayoo.com 
 
Cathy Lefeber 
5983 Crossmont Circle 
San Jose CA  95120 
927-5500 
 
Pete Le Mond 
617 Carpenteria Road 
Aromas CA  95004 
831-726-1606 
 
Steve Lenheim 
2018 Lois Lane 
Cool CA  95614 
530-828-8859 
steveincool@aol.com 
 
Jeff Luternauer 
370 Bronco Road 
Soquel CA  96073 
831-476-1407 
Fax: 831-476-4616 
broncoranch@gmail.com 
 
Mike Maul  
913 CR 423 
Alvin, TX 77511 
713-725-7776 
mmaul@flash.net 
 
Kathy Mayeda 
WIND HORSE  
INTEGRATING BODYWORK 
1190 East San Martin Avenue 
San Martin CA  95046-9639 
763-0977 
klmayeda@gmail.com 
 
Pat Potter McAndrews 
20535 McKean Road 
San Jose CA  95120 
268-0714 
pat@kittle.net 
 
Lud & Barbara McCrary 
BIG CREEK RANCH 
640 Swanton View Road 

Davenport CA  95017 
831-423-4572 
bigcreekranch@wildblue.net 
 
Jeanine McCrary 
316 Swanton Road 
Davenport CA  95017 
831-423-4774 
jcmccrary@gmail.com 
 
Jill Kilty-Newburn 
11954 De Paul Court 
San Martin CA  95046 
683-4647 
mail@knfarms.com 
 
Lori Oleson 
16645 Cory Lane 
Morgan Hill CA  95037 
Cell  710-5651 
W – 201-0643 
lorioleson@hotmail.com 
 
Trilby Pederson 
20535 Rome Drive 
San Jose CA  95120 
997-7500 
Fax: 997-7799 
 
Jayne Perryman 
Jennifer Perryman 
19240 Vista de Lomas 
Morgan Hill CA  95037 
779-5804 
jayneperryman@yahoo.com 
 
Iylla Reissman 
Allegra McVean 
590 Swanton Road 
Davenport CA  95017 
831-466-0572 
831-334-9843 
 
Michele Roush, DVM 
13054 Folsom Street 
North San Juan CA  95960 
530-292-1902 
bcm@gv.net 
 
Maryben Stover 
1299 Sandra Drive 
San Jose CA  95125-3535 
265-0839 
W- 295-6100 
merryben@live.com 
maryben@fhdllp.com 
 
Julie Suhr 
100 Marinera Road 
Scotts Valley CA  95066 
335-5933 
marinera@aol.com 
 
Mike Tracy 
ASSURED HEALTH PRODUCTS 
1198 Comstock Road 
Hollister CA  95023 
831-636-8000 
fax 831-636-5258 

**Complimentary memberships 
(Continued on Page 4) 

mailto:marybarger@yahoo.com
mailto:kbrayton@aol.com
mailto:mhbroquard@gmail.com
mailto:Richardcarter2014@gmail.com
mailto:tcooper@saci55.com
mailto:Kerstin_leuther@affymax.com
mailto:tami_elkayam@yahoo.com
mailto:dianeenderle@gmail.com
mailto:misxfire@gmail.com
mailto:barb.granter@gilroygardens.org
mailto:msmarriah@gmail.com
mailto:peteharper1@yahoo.com
mailto:judith@randomarts.biz
mailto:sleeeker@garlic.com
mailto:clkessinger@aol.com
mailto:ruthfarm@hayoo.com
mailto:steveincool@aol.com
mailto:broncoranch@gmail.com
mailto:mmaul@flash.net
mailto:klmayeda@gmail.com
mailto:pat@kittle.net
mailto:bigcreekranch@wildblue.net
mailto:jcmccrary@gmail.com
mailto:bcm@gv.net
mailto:merryben@live.com
mailto:Maryben@FHDLLP.com
mailto:marinera@aol.com
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Quicksilver 2015 Calendar     

 
 

May 20—Trilby's barn, 20535 Rome Drive, San Jose 

7 PM—Ice Cream Social 

 

June 13—Calero Park, Ride 9 AM-12 Noon. 12:00 Noon-
Potluck Lunch and Meeting 

 

Sept. 12—Santa Cruz Horsemen's Campout 
 

Oct. 3—QS Fall Classic Endurance Ride 
 

Oct. 24—Ride wrap-up Meeting and Ride at Henry Coe 
 

Dec. 4th—Christmas Party 
 

 

assuredhealthproducts@netzero.net 
 
Robert & Pat Verheul 
365 Nelson Road 
Scotts Valley CA  95066 
831-335-3907 
fax: 831-335-1811 
pat@theverheuls.com 
bob@theverheuls.com 

 
 
Doug & Barbara White 
6 Mercedes Bend 
Scotts Valley CA  95066 
831-335-4097 
831-454-6825 
barbdoug2@sbcglobal.net 
 

Katie Webb 
476 Swanton Road 
Davenport, CA  95017 
831-588-3852 
Katherinerwebb@gmail.com 
 

Continued from Page 3 

If your name is not on this list, you are remiss in not sending your renewal application and fees. 
List provided by Maryben Stover last month. 

COME GET SOCIAL WITH ICE CREAM 
Trilby Pederson will host an ice cream social at her barn on Wednesday evening May 20 at 7 

PM. The club will provide vanilla and chocolate ice cream, and you bring your favorite topping or an-
other flavor of ice cream to share. Come and enjoy the company of club members, play some corn 
hole and enjoy the evening. 

 
Trilby’s place is at 20535 Rome Drive, and the phone number is 997-7500. 

mailto:pat@theverheuls.com
mailto:Katherinerwebb@gmail.com
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News Notes 
 
This is a post about the importance of wearing the right safety gear for the job or sport you are doing, EVERY TIME 

you do whatever you're doing! My dad is a timber faller. On Wednesday, April 22nd, he was at work, and a 5-inch 
diameter limb fell a fairly long distance out of a tree and hit him in the shoulder, breaking his collarbone, 4 ribs, and 
completely shattering his scapula and the bones of his shoulder. Luckily, he had thick leather pads attached to his 
suspenders that protect his shoulders and make carrying his chainsaw over his shoulder more comfortable. The picture 
shows the one on the side that was hit with the limb. It has about a 1/4" deep imprint where the limb hit. If not for his 
protective gear he wouldn't have a right arm today. So, always wear your helmet when you're on your horse, your bike, 
your skateboard, your motorcycle, etc. Put on those safety glasses even though you look like a total dork in them. It's SO 
worth it!  
 
By Katie Webb 

 
 
Additional information by your editor, who also happens to be Steve's mother-in-law: 
 

 Lud and I went to see Steve this morning, April 25th, at his home 
where he is resting quietly with his right arm in a sling. I guess there is a 
certain amount of good fortune in that he is left-handed. I was asking him 
about "what happened?" The limb that hit him is called, in timber fallers' 
vernacular, a "widow maker." He said he was observing how his targeted 
tree was falling, and heard nothing to warn him, because the limb came 
down straight and vertical, causing little sound of limbs striking against 
other limbs. The marks seen in the photo are from the end of the limb 
where it had broken free of its parent tree. Steve, Katie, and her mom 
Janet had just last weekend ridden Lost Padres. Steve and Katie rode 
the 50-miler, Katie on her new mare, "Stevie", whom she bought from 
Judith Ogus. Katie said Stevie was perfectly behaved and very 
professional. Steve was riding his new horse, now named Brownie, 
whom he bought from Jeanine McCrary. This is the horse that pitched 
her at Cuyama and put her in a hospital in Santa Barbara. Steve liked the 
horse and decided to try him out. Steve and Brownie got along well, and 
Lost Padres was one of the horse's first endurance rides. Both finished 
successfully. Unfortunately, Steve's riding will have to wait awhile until he 
heals. They had been planning to do the Tevis educational ride this year. 
 
 

 
 

POSTCARD FROM LARS LARSEN 
 

Thanks for the great Quicksilver Club Calendar 2015. Remember so well names and places. Sorry to say, no more 
horses around here. So it is good you all can keep the club going. 50 years of my life in the USA, the best years! On a 
meeting, please mention a great thanks to everybody! A horse life is short, compared to ours, but horses leave good 
memories too! The Tevis is still on! Good to know the Quicksilver club have made good marks there too. Think sun and 
enjoy life! Every day is a gift to remember. Virl Norton was the one who first got me into horses. Marvin S. and Trilby, the 
New Almaden Country Store! So much to remember. Hope all of the parks are in good shape too. Now I live on the 
“other half of the world.”  Hi to all - Lars. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Editor's note: Lars retuned to his native Norway several years ago after being caretaker in Calero Park for many years. 
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Upcoming Events 

PRODUCT REVIEW – "EQUIVISOR 
 

I only have two horses right now, but as I think back on last summer, I must have gone through 
about 8 fly masks! It seems that the favorite game at the barn while I am away at work is drowning 
things in the water troughs – and fly masks must be worth 3 points. More than once a perfectly good 
fly mask was ruined by the end of its first wearing, ripped off the face of the erstwhile owner and 
deposited in the nearest trough. For a while I gave up, and figured that the horses would just have to 
suck it up, but by mid-fall I had relented and brought a new stash. 

That was why I eagerly purchased two new Equivisors when I saw them at an educational event 
at Loomis Basin in February. These masks seemed to be made of a much stronger mesh than the 
feedstore variety and they also have an extra strap that goes under the throat latch. The two 
adjustable straps have plastic latches that make it very 
easy to size, and then the extra webbing on the straps can 
be cut and the ends burned to ensure a good fit. They have 
a lining across the brow that protects from sun, holds the 
mask away from the horses eyes, and provides a bit of 
shade and insulation on the brow and providing UV 
protection which would be beneficial to horses prone to 
uveitis.  

I have put these masks to the Jack and Bardos test, 
and as of this writing, they are performing with flying colors. 
I did leave too much webbing on the straps of Jack’s mask 
the first day that he wore it, and it looks like it got both a 
bath a good stomping when I found it just outside of the 
paddock. It washed up just fine and suffered no damage.  

The price on these is about $25, and it looks like they 
are available from a couple of the on-line retailers.  

 
 
 

Submitted by Jill Kilty-Newburn 
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Lost Padres - April 2015 
 

By Lori Oleson 
 

It was questionable if this ride would happen because of increased requirements by the ranch and additional costs. 
The riders that had signed up to come responded and were willing to absorb the additional cost for the privilege of riding 
at the beautiful Santa Margarita Ranch. The weather was perfect, the grass was still green despite the low rainfall, and 
an extra surprise was there were still a lot of lupine blooming.  It was a wonderful 2 days of riding. 

There were several Quicksilver members and their families riding various days and distances.  I won't try and report 
what everyone did, but I will try to list everyone that was there: Tracy Hofstrand, Stacy James-Ryan, Katie Webb (and 
her parents), Cathy Lefeber, Hillary Graham, Danielle Fobar, Lori McIntosh, Jeanine McCrary, Elisabet Hiatt, Michelle 
Herrera (crewing and helping management), and myself.  I apologize if I have forgotten anyone.  

Lost Padres Ride Story 
  

By Katie Webb 
 

On April 18
th
, I took my 7 year old Arab mare Stevie to her first 50-miler at Lost Padres (Stevie has one LD under her 

belt with Judith Ogus in 2013).  We were joined by my dad Steve with his Arab gelding, Brownie, and my mom Janet 
with her mule, Millie.  Brownie would also be doing his first 50 and Millie would be doing her first 25.  My parents, both of 
whom have extensive endurance riding records, haven’t been to a race for the past 14 years, so this was an exciting 
weekend on many levels! 

Taking three new horses to their first endurance ride is always an experience in unknowns.  Would Stevie, so 
relaxed and easygoing at home, turn into a fire-breathing dragon in the competitive environment of an endurance ride?  
Would her tendency to hesitate and play spooking games when asked to go in front be worse or better on ride day?  
Would Brownie hold himself together without bolting or bucking like he’s sometimes fond of doing in high-pressure 
environments (answer….nope!)?  Would the horses camp quietly, would they eat and drink well, did we have a good 
electrolyte protocol in place? 

With so many unknowns in play, race day went off fairly flawlessly for our group.  The LD ride not only had the same 
first 25 miles of trail as the 50’s, but they started at the same time as well, so the whole family got to ride together for the 
first half of the day.  Pretty fun!  Stevie started the race relaxed and professionally and was going on a mostly loose rein 
after five minutes on the trail (I’ve never had that luxury!).  My dad’s horse Brownie bolted on the first hill after the start 
and we got separated from him with a handful of horses in between, but Stevie was happy to stay behind the unfamiliar 
horses by herself until we had room to pass, and then she speed-trotted in a nice relaxed manner until we caught up 
with our group again.  Pretty impressive attitude for 7 year old mare at the start of her first 50! 

Lost Padres is a gorgeous ride with a nice balance of tough hills and longer trotting sections.  All three of our horses 
cruised at a nice working pace through the first 25 miles into our lunch stop.  Stevie drank well, pigged out during her 
hour hold, and trotted nicely for the vet.   

My mom only did the LD with her mule, so after our lunch hold was over my dad and I headed out by ourselves for 
the second 25 mile loop.  Getting the two horses out of camp and down the road after lunch was both hilarious and 
exasperating.  No one else had the same out-time as we did, so those poor horses had to walk all the way through 
camp, past all the other horses busy relaxing and eating, and head out “all by themselves”.  They didn’t put up a fight 
about it, but their toes were definitely dragging and they were very obviously communicating between themselves about 
the idiocy of their riders who must not realize that the ride was OVER.  Luckily, about a half-mile down the trail we were 
caught by some other riders and our horses decided we WERE in fact supposed to be leaving camp after all and the 
pace picked up considerably.  Stevie, not usually a very willing leader, lead most of the second 25 miles and had a fairly 
strong second wind after the post-lunch doldrums wore off. 

At the end of the day, this first-ride experience for our horses was a success!  Everyone had fun, the start was fairly 
controlled, everyone took good care of themselves and we maintained a nice and steady first-race pace all day.  Dave 
and Ann Nicholson and crew put on another fantastic ride and it was really nice to get together with the Quicksilver 
members who were there too! 

I’m planning to take Stevie to her second 50 on May 30
th
 at "Run for the Gold" in Mariposa.  If anyone will be there 

riding the 50-miler and is interested in doing a nice, relaxed mid-pack pace and would like a riding buddy, let me know!  I 
would love to have some company for Stevie on her second 50-miler, especially so we can minimize the after-
lunch/leaving camp doldrums (I think the 50-milers leave camp twice on the afternoon loops). 
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Classifieds 

 

"TEN FEET TALL, STILL" 
 

My first book, Ten Feet Tall, Still, is out of print, but is now an e-book for downloading at Amazon, Barnes 
and Noble and some other places. One Hundred Percent of the proceeds  

go to the AERC Trails Fund and the WSTF Trails Fund. 
 

Julie Suhr (831) 335-5933 

WANTED 
 

I would like to buy an inexpensive bumper pull horse trailer in good condition for local 
riding. My main horse is 16.1 hands. Please email me pictures, a description and your phone 
number to  GentlemanRancher@Gmail.com 

WANTED 
 

Companion Goat!!! Old or young—male or female. Just needs to get along with horses. 
 

Michelle   (831) 427-1533 

mailto:GentlemanRancher@Gmail.com
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Classifieds 

HORSE BOARDING FACILITY  
 

20535 Rome Drive, San Jose, California. 
Stalls: $320.00, pasture $220.00,  

fed twice a day high-quality  
orchard-alfalfa mix hay.  

96' X 48' uncovered outdoor arena. We clean. Shavings available.  1.25 miles to entrance to the Quicksilver 
County Park (3600 acres and 19.2 miles of manicured trails). I provide my trailer for use to boarders.  

My place borders Quicksilver Park.  

Trilby – (408) 997-7500 

 

FOR SALE 
 

Experienced endurance/trail horse. Just completed 50 mi with ease at Los Padres!!, BCR Bey Vixen, 
Chestnut Anglo-Arab mare (3/4 Arab), 15.1H, 900 lbs. A horse who knows and enjoys her job. Over 1500 
competition miles done in the middle of the pack. Excellent pulse-down recoveries at vet checks. 
Conditioned, ready to go. She has done 100s, 70s, 50s and multi-days. Takes care of herself out on the trail, 
eats and drinks well. Always sound, never been lame. Perfect legs and feet. Natural Horsemanship 
trained. Good in the arena. Responsive to leg yields. Check out her record at www.aerc.org   Her number is 
H36496. Turning 17 years old in May. Intermediate rider. Our priority is a good home. $1500.00/best offer. 
Jeanine McCrary, jcmccrary@gmail.com, 831-423-4774, Santa Cruz County.  
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CENTERED RIDING® LESSONS  
 

Help your horse use him/herself effectively while going down the trail.   
Take the stress out of your body and your horse's body.  

Find out how to have a better seat and make your horse more comfortable. 
Centered Riding® lessons available with  

Level 3 Centered Riding instructor.  Clinics available upon request.  
 

Becky Hart 
 

 (408) 425-5860 

TAX SERVICES  -  Specializing in horses  

 

Trilby — (408) 997-7500 

PRINTING SERVICES  

for Quicksilver club ride 

managers. Our club now has a 

color duplex printer that is 

located in the home of Becky 

and Judith. You can do the 

printing at the cost of 25¢ per 

page color and 6¢ per page 

B&W, if you provide the paper. 

If you e-mail the printable files 

to Becky, she will do the 

printing for you at the cost of 

27¢ per page color and 8¢ per 

page B&W, including the paper.   

E-mail Becky: 

bghart@garlic.com 

HORSE BOARDING PERFECT FOR 
ENDURANCE HORSES 

ALMADEN AREA 

 

Huge paddocks with lots of room.  Our 
pastures are real pastures and not crowded -- 
approximately 2 acres per horse.  (See photo 

at left.) We have direct trail access.  Rates 
start at $275.  1 free trailer parking space per 

boarder.  Top quality grass/alfalfa hay 
fed.  Also riding lessons with three-time world 

champion.  Call  

 

Becky: 408-425-5860 or  
Maryben: 408-265-0839 

e-mail to merryben@live.com 

Services 

mailto:bghart@garlic.com
mailto:merryben@live.com
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Humor and BirthdaysHumor and Birthdays  

Happy  May Birthday s Happy  May Birthday s   
to our  Quicksilver Members to our  Quicksilver Members   

and Endurance Friendsand Endurance Friends  

Bing Voight 5 

Jennifer Voight 7 

Jo Barrett 8 

Barbara McCrary 9 

Peter David 16 

A cowboy named Bud was overseeing his herd in a remote mountainous pasture in Montana when suddenly a brand-
new BMW advanced toward him out of a cloud of dust. The driver, a young man in a Brioni® suit, Gucci® shoes, Ray-
Ban® sunglasses and YSL® tie, leaned out the window and asked the cowboy, "If  I tell you exactly how many cows and 
calves you have in your herd, will you give  me a calf?"  
   
Bud looks at the man, who obviously is a yuppie, then looks at his peacefully grazing herd and calmly answers, "Sure, 
why not?"  
    
The yuppie parks his car, whips out his Dell® notebook  computer, connects it to his Apple iPhone®, and surfs to a 
NASA page on the  Internet, where he calls up a GPS satellite to get an exact fix on his location which he then feeds to 
another NASA satellite that scans the area in an ultra-high-resolution photo.  
   
The young man then opens the digital photo in Adobe  Photoshop® and exports it to an image processing facility in 
Hamburg, Germany.  
 
Within seconds, he receives an email on his Apple  iPad® that the image has been processed and the data stored.  He 
then accesses an MS-SQL® database through an ODBC connected Excel® spreadsheet with email on his Galaxy S5® 
and, after a few minutes, receives a response. 
   
Finally, he prints out a full-color, 150-page report  on his hi-tech, miniaturized HP LaserJet® printer, turns to the cowboy 
and says,  "You have exactly 1,586 cows and calves." 
   
"That's right. Well, I guess you can take one of my calves," says Bud.  
   
He watches the young man select one of the animals and looks on with amusement as the young man stuffs it into the 
trunk of his car.  
    
Then Bud says to the young man, "Hey, if I can tell you exactly what your business is, will you give me back my calf?"  
   
The young man thinks about it for a second and then says, "Okay, why not?"    
"You're a Congressman for the U.S. Government", says  Bud.   
"Wow! That's correct," says the yuppie, “but how did you guess that?"  
"No guessing required." answered the cowboy. "You showed up here even though nobody called you; you want to 
get paid for an answer I already knew, to a question I never asked.  You used millions of dollars worth of equipment try-
ing to show me how much smarter than me you are; and you don't know a thing about how working people make a living 
- or about cows, for that  matter.  This is a herd of sheep.  Now give me back my dog.” 
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IT’S NEVER TOO LATE TO JOIN THE QUICKSILVER RIDERS!!!!! 
 

FIRST: We need your name    

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

And then your address            

___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

And your phone number, Fax, e-mail      

___________________________________________________________________________________________           

   

___________________________________________________________________________________________                                                                                             

 
And then we need your money! Senior membership is $ 25  ___________ 

 
Junior (under 16 years of age) membership is $ 15  ___________ 

 
Family membership is $ 40  ___________ 

    
Total enclosed  $ ______________ 

 
Why join the Quicksilver Endurance Riders? You will have the opportunity to participate in poker rides, 
moonlight rides, endurance rides, trail projects as well as attend monthly meetings, the Christmas party, 
and the annual awards ceremony; saving the best for last, you will meet the best friends you will ever 
have! 
How are our dues spent? Annual Yearbook/Calendar; monthly Newsletter; a representative voice in local 
horse politics; trail maintenance and improvement projects; year-end awards and monthly meetings.  
 
Send your dues, checks made out to:  Quicksilver Endurance Riders, Inc. 
 
Mail to Membership Chairperson:  Maryben Stover 

1299 Sandra Drive 
San Jose, CA 95125-3535 
(408) 265-0839 

 
 
May your and your horse(s) have a  
wonderful year riding together as  
Quicksilver Endurance Riders!!! 

        “Life outside of endurance? I don’t think so.”      

                                                

Dave Rabe  

"Nothing can stop a man with the right mental attitude from achieving his 
goal; nothing on earth can help the man with the wrong mental attitude." 

 

Thomas Jefferson 
 

(Do you think maybe Jefferson was an endurance rider?) 
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Mission Statement of Quicksilver Endurance Riders, Inc. 

 QSER exists to promote the sport of endurance riding by conducting 

endurance rides and advocating for equestrian trails.  It seeks to provide a 
model for the highest standards of sportsmanship and horsemanship 
within the context of this sport. It supports and provides educational 

events and leadership in each of these areas. 

Quicksilver Endurance Riders, Inc. 
P.O. Box 71 

New Almaden, CA 95042 

 


